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Memo 

To:  Bethpage Residents 
From:  Edward Hannon, Project Director 
Date:  October 5, 2023 
Subject:  Upcoming Groundwater Monitoring Well Replacement Activities on Route 107 

 
 

Northrop Grumman is providing this progress report to 
you on our activities in support of the RW-21 
groundwater treatment system and our existing on-site 
groundwater treatment system (OU2 ONCT). 

Beginning Tuesday, October 10, 2023, Northrop 
Grumman’s contractors will mobilize a fleet vehicle, drill 
rig and tender vehicle to the work zone pictured left to 
begin the installation of a replacement groundwater 
monitoring well (light teal dot) on Hicksville Road, just 
northeast of Fiddler Lane. 

Work hours are 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. We anticipate 
completing this installation by the end of the workday 
(weather dependent). 

The work zone will include all appropriate safety and 
traffic controls including work zone signs and a flagger. 
We ask all local drivers to maintain a safe driving speed 
while moving through the work zone. 

If you have questions about this upcoming project work, 
please contact Jamie Gillcrist at (443) 465-1015 or 
jamie.gillcrist@ngc.com. Dianne Baumert-Moyik returns 
to the office on October 16. 
 
Our project information can be found by visiting 
www.northropgrumman.com/bethpage. Thank you. 

mailto:jamie.gillcrist@ngc.com
http://www.northropgrumman.com/bethpage

